TO:

MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL

FROM:

NEIL JENSEN City Administrator

SUBJECT: Street Closure Request VFW and Veteran's Lane

MEETING DATE: September 15,2022 at 4:30

BACKGROUND;

Jesse Johnson Commander of the VFW sent in a request to close Veteran's Lane by the VFW for their "End of Summer" event. Since there isn't a City Council meeting before the event on Saturday, September 17th Councilmember Gesme and Montgomery called for a Special City Council meeting for September 15th at 4:30 in the city council chambers. The meeting was posted with 3 days' notice and we need at least 4 councilmembers present to approve the street closure.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION

Please approve the closure of Veteran's Lane on September 17th for the VFW "End of Summer" Event.

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION

Please approve the closure of Veteran's Lane on September 17th for the VFW "End of Summer" Event.